
Special Report 
 

Bo on the Run 
 
New reports concerning USM historian Chester “Bo” Morgan and the publication of 
USM’s centennial history, Treasured Past, Golden Future, have been a popular feature here 
at USMNEWS.net in recent days.  These reports indicate that Morgan took a leave of 
absence from Delta State University in 2008 in order to move to USM (for one year) and 
work on the centennial history.  USM contracted to pay Morgan his DSU salary, plus a 
year’s worth of housing and meals.  USM also contracted to provide Morgan with travel 
expenses, while the University Press of Mississippi (UPoM) added a 5% royalty (on net 
sales) for Morgan.    
 

 
The insert above is an Aug-2008 travel voucher signed by then-USM president Martha 
Saunders, who acted as Morgan’s benefactor, using taxpayer and student funds, during 
the production of Treasured Past, Golden Future.  This particular voucher indicates that 
Morgan travelled to Augusta, Georgia, in order to attend the 2008 St. George Tucker 
Society Meeting.  The voucher states that Morgan was to present his research at this 
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particular meeting.  In addition to $440.31 in lodging and meals, Morgan’s trip 
consumed $635.90 in transportation and another $185 in registration fees.  The total bill 
to USM for this Aug-2008 trip was $1,261.21. 

 
The insert above pertains to an Oct-2008 trip by Morgan to New Orleans in order to 
attend the Southern Historical Association Meeting.  No “purpose” is provided by 
Morgan, although one would suspect that presenting something at the meeting was the 
purpose of the trip.  This particular trip ran up a lodging and meals tab of $201.83.  This 
combined with $129.87 in transportation expenses and another $64 in incidentals and 
registration fees to produce a total of $395.70.  This second trip brings the travel expense 
total for Morgan to $1,656.91. 
 
The final trip covered in this report concerns a March-2009 visit to Jackson for the 
Mississippi Historical Society meeting.  The travel voucher for this trip is inserted below.   



 
 

The insert above covers lodging and meals of $199.08, to go along with $99 in 
transportation costs and another $120 in registration fees.  The total bill to USM for this 
trip was $418.08, raising the total in this report to a stunning $2,074.99 over just seven 
months.  Of course, other questions remain.  Was Morgan presenting work for Treasured 
Past, Golden Future at the Aug-2008 meeting in Augusta?  If so, how was this possible 
since the contracts between USM and UPoM and USM and Morgan were not official 
until 18-Aug-2008, the date of Bob Pierce’s letter (see links above)?  That is four days after 
Morgan’s departure for Augusta on 14-Aug-2008.  


